
Fr. George Darling, Pastor 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Saturdays at 3:30 pm or by appointment. 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
Parish registration of six months is required.   
Preparation session required.  Contact the 

parish office for details. 
SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY 

Contact the parish office a minimum of six 
months prior to the preferred wedding date.   
Marriage preparation sessions are required. 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 
Scott Ware, Chair. 
Liz Connell 
Jim Fochtman 
Kelly Garbacik 
Doug Graves 
Jeremy Reed 
Kathy Schwartz 
Mark Steiner 
Donna Wrona 

FINANCE COUNCIL 
Jim Wila, Chair. 

Jim Frey, Vice Chair. 
Tim Callery 

Tammy Chartier 
Bob Dean 

Barb Lawrence 
Deb Schmalzel 
Terry Staskey 
Steve Stoddard 

PARISHIONER MEMBERSHIP 
New members are always welcome to our Parish.  
Parishioner status is maintained by registration in 
the parish, active participation in weekend liturgies 
and full participation in the parish stewardship 
program.  All family members 18 years and older 
should be individually registered with the parish.  
Parish membership and participation is required of 
those desiring the Sacraments of Baptism, First 
Eucharist, Confirmation and Matrimony. 

OFFICE HOURS:  
Monday - Friday, 8:30amï4:00pm 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Weekday Mass: 

Tuesday, Thursday, Friday:  8:30am 
Wednesday:  10:30am 

Weekend Mass: 
Saturday:  4:30pm 

Sunday:  9:00am & 11:00am 

2275 Diamond Avenue NE 
Grand Rapids, Michigan  49505 
Telephone: (616) 447-7554 
(616) 447-7629 
Fax: (616) 447-7548 
E-Mail:  church@bsacrament.net 
www.bsacrament.net 
ASA telephone: 616-447-2997 

Blessed Sacrament Parish 
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BY GEORGEé. 
 
 
 

 

Sat, May 2 VIGIL:  4th SUNDAY OF EASTER 
 **No Mass** 
Sun, May 3 4th SUNDAY OF EASTER 
 **No Mass** 
 **No Mass** 
Mon, May 4 EASTER WEEKDAY 
 **No Mass** 
Tues, May5 EASTER WEEKDAY 
 **No Mass** 
Wed, May 6 EASTER WEEKDAY 
 **No Mass** 
Thurs, May 7 EASTER WEEKDAY 
 **No Mass** 
Fri, May 8 EASTER WEEKDAY 

 **No Mass** 
Sat, May 9 VIGIL:  5th SUNDAY OF EASTER 
 **No Mass** 
Sun, May 10 5th SUNDAY OF EASTER 
 **No Mass** 
 **No Mass** 

PASTORAL TEAM 
Father George E. Darling, Pastoré..éfather@bsacrament.net 
 

Darrell Beckwith, Business Manager 
                                                      ....dbeckwith@bsacrament.net 
 

Lori Borek, Parish Secretaryééééchurch@bsacrament.net 
 

Jody DeGraw, Dir of Religious Education 
    é.jdegraw@bsacrament.net 
Vicki Glynn, Religious Ed. Assté.é...vglynn@bsacrament.net 
 

Marie LeMire, Ministry to the Sick & Elderly 
    é.mlemire@bsacrament.net 
 

Michael Debri, Principal ASAé.ééééé..mdebri@asagr.org 

Masses for the Week 

STEWARDSHIP - Week of April 25 & 26 
 

Week 44/53 
 Adult Envelopes (89 used)  $9,419.00 
 Automatic Envelopes (55 used)  3,809.00 
 Youth  81.00 
 Loose Stewardship  200.00 
 

  Total Stewardship this week $13,509.00 
 

  YTD $589,697.66 
  Budget YTD $620,230.77 
  Last YTD $620,145.00 
 

  5% Tithe this week $675.45 
  YTD Tithe $29,484.88 

Once again I would like to thank all of you who have been 
sending in your parish contribution envelopes to the Par-
ish Office and those of you who have returned your 
pledge cards for the Catholic Services Appeal.  Every little 
bit helps in this unique time in which we are living.  
Thanks again. 
 Hopefully before too long we will be able to gather 
again for the celebration of the Eucharist.  When we do 
things might be different for a while or for a long time.  We 
will have to wait and see.  I know that in the beginning we 
will only offer one species for Holy Communion i.e., just 
the Body of Christ not the Blood.  There might not be holy 
water in the fonts so germs don't get spread from hand to 
hand.  There might not be a hand shake of peace but ra-
ther a "smile of peace" again to avoid the spreading of 
germs from hand to hand.  Some may be wearing face 
masks.  If Jody had her way there would only be one 
Mass on Sunday at 10:00 a.m. as she has been suggest-
ing to me for over 10 years now that we combine the two 
Masses on Sunday into one such that we would have a 
fuller church for the Mass.  Since the church holds 600-
700 people and we have 400-500 people on a normal 
Sunday everyone would fit into one Mass.  If the corona-
virus doesn't change something like this time might 
change it on its own.  In the past I have said in some con-
versations that I could see a day when Blessed Sacra-
ment doesn't have a resident pastor but rather shares a 
priest with another parish.  The reason I have said this, 
although I don't know what the plans of the Bishop's office 
might be with regard to something like this, is that when I 
go through the list of my fellow priests of the diocese and 
look at their ages, according to my count we presently 
have 23 priests over the age of 60 who are pastoring par-
ishes.  How much longer will the pastor who is 87 years 
old be able to continue in his assignment?  How long the 
two priests between 75 and 80 years old?  How long the 
five between the ages of 70 and 75?  How long the nine 
between the ages of 65 and 70?  How long the six of us 
between the ages of 60 and 65?  Attrition may cause us in 
the future to have even more than the eight parishes in 
the diocese which presently do not have a resident pastor.  
Will the number of ordinations in the next five to ten years 
make up for the number of priests who will be retiring, be-
ing incapacitated by health problems, or dying?  We will 
have to wait and see.  The way that this problem is pres-
ently being addressed is that the Bishop has told us as 
priests that we are not allowed to ask to retire until we are 
70 years old.  This is a change from prior days when our 
retirement age was 65, although we didn't have to submit 
our resignations until we hit the age of 75.  Even though 
the Bishop doesn't want us to retire before the age of 70, 
if even then, last summer we had two priests retire at the 
ages of 65 and 66 due to health issues - one having heart 
trouble and the other suffering a severe stroke.  If you re-
member Fr. John Wisneski retired at the age of 68 due to 
his health problems.  Even if the Bishop hopes to keep 
priests in parishes by denying us the opportunity to retire 
obviously things happen which are beyond his control.  So 
just like with the coronavirus, with the staffing of parishes 
in the future we will just have to wait and see.   

S  S  
wŜŀŘƛƴƎǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ²ŜŜƪ ƻŦ  aŀȅ оΣ нлнл 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ пǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ 
 !Ŏǘǎ нΥмпŀΣ ос-пмΤ tǎ ноΥм-сΤ м tǘ нΥнлō-нрΤ  
 Wƴ млΥм-мл 
aƻƴŘŀȅ !Ŏǘǎ ммΥм-уΤ tǎǎ пнΥн-оΣ поΥо-пΤ Wƴ млΥмм-му 
¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ !Ŏǘǎ ммΥмф-нсΤ tǎ утΥмō-тΤ Wƴ млΥнн-ол 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ !Ŏǘǎ мнΥнпτмоΥрŀΤ tǎ стΥн-оΣ р-сΣ уΤ Wƴ мнΥпп-рл 
¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ !Ŏǘǎ моΥмо-нрΤ tǎ уфΥн-оΣ нм-ннΣ нрΣ нтΤ Wƴ моΥмс-нл 
CǊƛŘŀȅ !Ŏǘǎ моΥнс-ооΤ tǎ нΥс-ммōΤ Wƴ мпΥм-с 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ !Ŏǘǎ моΥпп-рнΤ tǎ фуΥм-пΤ Wƴ мпΥт-мп 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ рǘƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ 
 !Ŏǘǎ сtΥм-тΤ tǎ ооΥм-нΣ п-рΣ му-мфΤ м tǘ нΥп-фΤ 
 Wƴ мпΥм-мн 
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~T  W    P ~  
 
 
     Sun May 3:  Watch Mass on TV with your family 
    Mon May 4:  Read Acts of the Apostles chapters 25-26 
   Tues May 5:  Read Acts of the Apostles chapters 27-28 
    Wed May 6:  Send contribution envelopes to the Parish Office 
 Thurs May 7:  Say a prayer for the sick 
       Fri May 8:  Send CSA pledge card to the Parish Office 
      Sat May 9:  Enjoy a meal with your family 
   Sun May 10:  Watch Mass on TV with your family 

James & Nancy Neper   Assunta Schneider   Robert & Lisa Wachowicz 
Jeanette Nestle    Mark & Karen Schneider  William & Mary Walenga 
Harriet Newbold    Joseph & Cecilia   Dennis & Sandra Wehler 
Douglas & Maria Newton  Frank & Marcia Siegel   Norm & Lori Wehler 
Jacob Ormstad    Tim Siegel    Ken & Mary Lou West 
Richard & Amy Paas   Rosa Sierk    Randy & Deb Westveer 
Matthew Paniwozik   Karen Smith    Brenda Wiebenga 
James & Elizabeth Patrick  Thomas & Barbara Smith  Joanne Wiebenga 
Don & Patty Patterson   Guy & Cynthia Soda   Brooke Wila 
Daniel Peck    Casey & Janice Spielmaker  Mike & Donna Wilder 
Jean Peck    Rita Stanton    Trenton Wilson 
Jack & Kathleen Perkins  Thomas & Sandra Stanton  Robert & Cindy Wojczynski 
Patrick & Margo Perry   Tim & Laura Stanton   David & Deborah Worst 
Patricia Pietrowicz   Mark & Denise Steiner   David Wrona 
Brian & Denise Plachta   Robert & Elizabeth Stickroe  Larry Wrona 
Patricia Platschorre   Christine Suchowolec   Robert & Lorna Wysocki 
Dolores Powers    Gerald & Patricia Surman  Elsie Yob 
Jerry & Kahtleen Powers  Lucille Surman    John & Patricia Zaiser 
Richard & Marcia Prenger  Ted & Esther Szotko   Chuck & Mary Zarzecki 
Mary Price    Mary Thomas    Patricia Zeilbeck 
Bruce & Sally Probst   Joseph & Ann Thompson  Peter & Wanda Zukowski 
Edward Radomski   Patrick & Sandra Tierney 
William & Kathleen Reynolds  Carol Tomaszewski 
Cynthia Rice    Joseph & Karen Townshend 
Dustin Ritzenhein   Karl & Ivy Truitt 
John & Christine Ritzenhein  Ann Usakowski 
Jack & Colleen Roersma  Robert & Bonnie Van Eck 
Betty Romans    James & Lydia VanderSchuur 
Marie Russell    Walter & Kathleen VanderSloot 
Richard & Patricia Salo   Michael & Patti VanHeuvelen 
Mary Schaffer    Leon & Nancy VanOeveren 
Phillip & Catherine Schiffer  Lorraine Veneklase 
Gloria Schmich    Mary Lou Veneklase 
Virginia Schmich   Thomas & Shirley VerPlank 
Angela Schmidbauer   Paul Vickery 
Helen Schmidt    Doug & Jane Vogel 

~In Our Thoughts &  
Prayers~ 

Homebound Parishioner  of the 
Week 

2233 Diamond Ave./447-2997 
4 Mile Rd./363-7725 

Michael Debri, Principal 
www.asagr.org 

 
 

J      M 

While ASA teachers have been 
providing academic lessons online 
for our students since March 18th, 
we have missed gathering in pray-
er with our students and parents. 
Daily morning prayers and Thurs-
day school Mass are being broad-
cast on our Facebook page 
(www.facebook.com/ASAEagles) 
at 8:45am. You can follow along 
with the morning prayer. The 
presentations are available on our 
website: https://asagr.org/morning
-prayer. Please join us! 
 

ASA S   
Q  M 

All Saints Academy faculty and 
staff have created a message of 
support for our students and par-
ents, you can view it here: 
youtu.be/KwvnHlLhvmo. 

All Masses and Parish Activities are 
now cancelled until further notice. 

You can make your CSA donation by 
credit card online by visiting our parish 
website.  On the main page there is a 
link to the Diocese of Grand Rapids 
website, grdiocese.org.  Go to that link 
and it will tell you how to make your 
donation.  Donôt forget to reference 
Blessed Sacrament when filling out the 
form. 

Given our situation of social distancing someone commented that we could be 
doing email blasts to people to keep you informed of what is going on and get to 
you resources for your reflection.  The problem is we donôt have email addresses 
for those of you listed below.  Would you be willing to forward your email ad-
dress to Lori in the parish office so that we could contact you by email as part of 
the parish?  Thank you. 

https://www.facebook.com/ASAEagles
https://asagr.org/morning-prayer
https://asagr.org/morning-prayer
https://youtu.be/KwvnHlLhvmo

